
REORGANIZATION MEETING 
JANUARY 2, 2024 

 
The reorganization meeting of the Cooke Township Supervisors on January 2, 2024 at 7:30 PM 
at the Township Building, 1700 Centerville Road, Newville, PA.  Present at the meeting were 
Supervisors’ Batt, Strayer, and Sangialosi, Solicitor Matthew McKnight, Planning Committee 
Chairman, Andre Weltman, Emergency coordinator, Robert Kough Jr., resident Becky 
Moorehead and Secretary Janet Frantz.   
 
Supervisor Sangialosi called the meeting to order and led the group in the pledge to the Flag.   
 
Supervisor Sangialosi appointed Supervisor Batt as the Temporary Chairman, second by 
Supervisor Strayer. 
 
Supervisor Sangialosi appointed Janet E. Frantz as Temporary Secretary-Treasurer, second by 
Supervisor Batt.   
 
Supervisor Batt motioned to appoint Supervisor Sangialosi as Chairman, second by Supervisor 

Strayer.  Vote unanimous. 
 
Supervisor Strayer motioned to appoint Supervisor Batt as Vice Chairman, second by 
Supervisor Sangialosi.  Vote unanimous. 
 
Supervisor Batt made a motion to appoint Janet E. Frantz as Secretary-Treasurer, second by 
Supervisor Sangialosi. Vote unanimous.  

 
Supervisor Sangialosi made a motion to adopt, approve and sign Resolution 2024-01,  
Appointments and Establish Monetary Rates for 2024, second by Supervisor Strayer. Vote 
unanimous.  
 
Supervisor Batt made a motion to adjourn the meeting, second by Supervisor Sangialosi.  The 
meeting adjourned at 7:33 PM.   

REGULAR MEETING 
JANUARY 2, 2024 

 
The regular monthly meeting of the Cooke Township Supervisors was held following the 
reorganization at the Township Building, 1700 Centerville Road, Newville, PA.  Present at the 
meeting were Supervisors’ Strayer, Batt and Sangialosi, Solicitor Matthew McKnight, Planning 
Committee Chairman, Andre Weltman, Emergency coordinator Robert Kough Jr., resident Becky 
Moorehead, and Secretary Frantz. 
 
Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the minutes of the December 5, 2023 meeting, 
second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous.  

 
Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the Treasurer’s report as of December 31, 2023, 
second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 
 
Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the checks list for January 2, 2024, second by 
Supervisor Strayer.  Vote unanimous. 

 
Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the ratification of checks written after the 
December 5, 2023 meeting, second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 
 
Roadmaster Kutz flushed the backhoe radiator again and put in new antifreeze.  Removed and 
replaced tractor O-ring.  Fixed holes on Ridge, High Mountain, Peach Orchard, Cold Springs, 
Leeper Farm and Ice House roads.  Blew leaves off of Old RR Bed, Quarry and Murphy roads.  
Removed limbs off of roads and cut trees up on various roads after storm.  Put spreader on 
F550.  Did maintenance on chain saw and pole saw. 
 



Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to amend the agenda to appoint auditor, seconded by 
Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 
 
Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to appoint Deb Minck as township auditor, seconded by 
supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 
 
Planning Committee Chairman, Andre Weltman mentioned he is going to try to reach out  
to personnel about township addresses again. 
 
Supervisor Sangialosi gave update from the WCCOG meeting.  Mike Hartman, MDIA Senior 
Inspector/Camp Hill Office Manager spoke to the members about MDIA regrouping.  A new 
building permit inspection requirement sheet was handed out to be given to residents.  It was 
reported that Representatives Ecker and Gleim and Senator Rothman met with Acting Secretary 
of DEP concerning Food Processing Residuals. 
 
Governor Shapiro passed legislation concerning an increase in the 911 funding fee. 
 
Emergency Coordinator, Robert Kough, Jr. discussed the requested approval for the Camp 

Michaux Gravel Grinder bike race.  An emergency action plan, Penn Dot certified flaggers for 
traffic control at Rt. 233/Ridge Rd. and to add Cooke Township as additional insured is needed. 
Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to give conditional approval to Camp Michaux Gravel Grinder 
bike race, seconded by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 
 
Andre Weltman reached out to Mr. Kistler concerning building a house on property that 
includes a house presently. Mr. Kistler replied that the old house would be demolished after the 

new house is completed. A new permit would be needed for the new house.  
 
Supervisor Sangialosi motioned for Solicitor McKnight to look into a demolition permit 
resolution, seconded by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 
 
Supervisor Batt motioned to sign the Quarry Bridge intergovernmental cooperation agreement 
that was reviewed by Solicitor McKnight, seconded by Supervisor Strayer.  Vote unanimous.  
 
Resident Becky Moorehead read from the Constitution. 
 
Emergency Coordinator, Robert Kough Jr. reported on an emergency call in the state park. 
 
Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to adjourn the meeting, second by Supervisor Batt.  The 
meeting adjourned at 8:24 P.M.   
 
        Respectfully Submitted,   
 
 

        Janet E. Frantz   
        Secretary-Treasurer   
 


